
CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL  

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD  6.9.21 

VILLAGE HALL  7.30 PM 

ATTENDANCE BOOK SIGNED 

APOLOGIES RECEIVED FROM R.V.B.CLL. S. HORE 

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

DEEMED TO BE CORRECT ON THE PROPOSAL OF CLL. URIE,, SECONDED BY CLL. 

McCABE, APPROVED BY COUNCIL. 

MINUTE BOOK SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN 

DECLARATIONS  OF INTEREST 

There were none 

OPEN FORUM  

There were no speakers 

Closed Open Forum 

ITEM 1  

PLAYGROUND / SKATEPARK/ PLAYING FIELD 

After speaking with the suppliers ofthe playground equipment  ,Cllr. Hunt was 

given a revised  reduced quote for the Parish Councils planned purchase. 

A meeting to be arranged for the planning ofgroundwork, removal of old 

equipment and installation of the new.Proposed a date before the end of 

September. 

 

Work on the M.U.G.A. lights to begin 7.9.21. 

 

 



ITEM 2  

B4RN 

Three new  connections  have been  made. The digging  in of ducting on the 

Village  Green proved to be difficult due to the position of existing  electricity 

cables.New planned route now in place  to proceed with project. 

ITEM 3  

ENVIRONMENTAL HEATING PROJECT 

Forty  six  household surveys  have been completed .Residents to be 

encouraged  to complete and submit  survey. 

Proposed drop in meeting to be held in the Village Hall 20th  September. 

ITEM 4 

Meeting with Bowland and Leagram Parish  Council 

Cllr. Urie attended .L.C.C. Highways to be contacted re parking in the Village . 

The Village Community Police Officer is willing to attach warning notices to 

illegally parked cars in the Village. L.C.C.Highways to be asked to repaint yellow 

no parking lines in the Village and around the War Memorial. 

Cllr. Urie is to involve local schools in planting spring bulbs in the War 

Memorial garden.Schools have been spoken to and are pleased to be involved 

in the project. Cost of bulbs to be sorted , Chipping Parish Council are willing to 

donate . B+L Parish Council have no funds to donate . 

Dead trees on the garden need to be removed. A tree surgeon to be contacted 

and asked to give a price. 

The proposed site for the new B+L Parish notice board on land adjacent to the 

War Memorial has changed following  objections. 

ITEM 5 

BERRYS SITE 



The office of the contractors has been moved,Site manager contacted about 

the extremely muddy condition of the roads.A mechanical cleaner has been 

promised to clean the roads  , at the end of each week. 

ITEM 6 

PLANNING 

All relevant planning applications were viewed and discussed. 

No Objections  were made. 

 

ITEM 7  

FINANCE  

PAID 

Little Green Bus CO.                 £150.00 

Bus shelter clean                            20.00 

 

Donation received for xmas street lights                                £100.00 

To Pay  

Clerk    salary A/M/J                     £698.00 

Tree surgeon                                    550.00 

Cost of trans trolly                            150.00 

Refund to CFC                                  1049.60 

 

A.O.B. 

Clerk has applied for a free defibrillator  to be placed on playing field side of 

Village Hall. Information passed on to Football Club. 



Clerk has written to various small businesses to ask if they will make a 

contribution to wards raising the £2800.00 needed for  phase one of the 

playground renewal. 

A new gate has beenput in place to replace an old style  on the proposed 

“Childrens walk to school footpath”. 

Residents have complained about farm vehicles speeding through  Windy 

Street,They have been advised to contact L.C.C.Highways . Clerk too has 

contacted L.C.C.Highways. Community police officer to be informed. 

 

Clerk to attend Parish Council Liason committee meeting  16.9.21. 

 

The next meeting is to be 11.10.21  7.30 pm  Village Hall 

 

 


